
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trinity Triumph 

 May/June 2018 

 
   Chenoa’s Corner    

    

 

March 26, 2018          

Hello and greetings from Bolivia, Trinity United Presbyterian Church! 

I hope this finds you all enjoying your spring, which hopefully by the time 

this newsletter is published, feels more like spring! 

As for us - our family was finally reunited in early March after two months, 

and we are now settling back in to life in Bolivia with a baby. What a 

change! But before making our move, we had a whirlwind week of Jose's 

arrival to the US, celebrating Leandro's baptism in my home church in 

Pittsburgh, PA, and then a quick trip to DC to finalize Leandro's Bolivian 

citizenship. Besides a canceled flight, all went swimmingly. It was great to 

be with family and close friends to welcome Leandro into God's family and 

to know that we were leaving for Bolivia with all paperwork completed. 

We have been back a little over two weeks now and are settling into a 

routine. The sun of La Paz has been welcoming after a cold St. Louis winter. 

We are enjoying walks outside and introducing Leandro to his Bolivian 

family and friends here. Though I am on maternity leave for another two 

weeks, Leandro and I participated in UMAVIDA's General Assembly our 

first week back. We were received with love, though Leandro really stole the 

show.  

Chenoa’s column continues in the Mission and Church Life News. 

 

 

Looking Forward 

 

Sunday, May 6—Graduation 

Recognition and Potluck—Details 

can be found in the Christian 

Education Corner. 

 

Sunday, May 6-Sunday, June 3—

A special offering will be collected 

during this period of time to help 

support the work of Chenoa 

Stock, our mission co-worker 

partner.  More details are in the 

Mission and Church Life News. 

 

June-3-24—The collection of 

items for the First Putnam 

Overnight Shelter will be held 

during the month of June.  A list of 

items can be found in the Mission 

and Church Life News. 

 

Sunday, June 10—Music Sunday 

will be celebrated during the 

worship service. 

 

 

Trinity Partnership with Chenoa 

Stock—PC(USA) Mission Co-Worker in 

Bolivia 

Chenoa and Jose’   

with Leandro 



 

 

Mission and Church Life Reflections 

“A Tall Order” 

Maggie Nussbaum 

 

Although I was not serious when I offered to write the opening article which is usually reserved for a member 

of the clergy, I was invited to write a reflective article of some type for this issue of the Trinity Triumph in the 

place of a pastor’s article.  This invitation was not a tall order, but it was definitely a tall challenge that I 

accepted while wondering when I was going to learn not to make these joking offers. 

The majority of my writing involves a humorous approach, so my first concern was to think of an appropriate 

subject of interest that related to Christianity or Trinity United Presbyterian Church with some amount of 

seriousness.  My second concern was to choose a subject that was within my scope of knowledge, and my third 

concern was to relate something Biblical in the article.  This challenge was getting taller by the hour.  

Since mission is my passion, and I am the chair of the Mission and Church Life Committee at Trinity, the 

subject area was beginning to narrow.  Including something Biblical was not difficult as I remember the many 

times we have heard and read Matthew 25:40:  “The King will reply, ‘I tell you the truth, whatever you did for 

one of the least of these brothers of mine, you did for me.’” (NIV)  In the past few years this has become an 

integral part of my thinking for each special offering or mission project in which we participate.  I visualize how 

we serve God through our support of Chenoa in Bolivia, our Christmas Child boxes that could be sent anywhere 

in the world, our support of hunger programs and skill-building programs in our community, and our special 

offerings that cover a wide array of needs from helping with disasters in the U.S. and around the world to 

helping victims of domestic violence in our community.  This is only a partial list of the many ways we have 

accepted calls to help God by helping the least of these.  Trinity congregation members are offered numerous 

opportunities to help with monetary gifts or tangible items, and I always encourage church family members to 

choose what touches the heart.  My hope is that by choosing what touches one’s heart, whatever gift is offered 

is given in love, and not just given with a feeling of obligation.  I am ever grateful for the generous response 

from the congregation with each of our offerings, collections, and projects. 

Wishing to expound more deeply about our church family and about mission, I began thinking of my personal 

focus word during our recent observance of Lent.  I chose the word “humility” this year, and I thought how 

more meaningful our service to God and His people is if we serve with humility.  This thought sent me to the 

concordance of my Bible where I located two Scripture readings which instructed us to clothe ourselves with 

humility.  In Colossians 3:12 Paul stated, “Therefore, as God’s chosen people, holy and dearly loved, clothe 

yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness, and patience.” (NIV)  He continued by instructing 

the Colossians (and us) to forgive one another as God has forgiven us.  This passage ends in verse 14 with, 

“And over all these virtues put on love, which binds them all together in perfect harmony.” (NIV)  This may or 

may not seem like a tall order that Paul gave to the Colossians and for us to follow, as well. 

 



 

 

 

Reflecting on this passage in Colossians, I think of the many tireless volunteers in our church family who are 

serving God with myriad essential tasks to keep our church strong in worship, Bible study, Church School 

programs, and fellowship activities, while other volunteers offer service with the upkeep of the building and 

grounds.  I think of their humble attitudes and patience as they use their time and talents for the Trinity family.  

I think of those who clothe themselves with compassion, kindness, and gentleness through their prayers of 

concern, phone calls, cards and notes, and visits to church members.  I have commented to several volunteers 

that I sense that some members may not realize the extent of all the volunteer efforts, and I regret that our 

volunteers do not always receive the recognition they deserve.  One person humbly responded, “It doesn’t 

matter; God knows.”  I see each volunteer clothed with a warm cloak of love uniting with kindness and patience 

in his or her service to Trinity and God.  I greatly appreciate the time and talents selflessly given in service by 

our volunteers. 

Throughout the year we receive thank you notes and newsletters from agencies and organizations which Trinity 

supports.  As I read these I can sense the virtues from Paul’s list in some of these notes.  All notes are filled with 

gratitude, but some strongly express the love and compassion for those they serve.  When I drop off our 

collected items at various agencies, the utmost gratitude is always given, but often I hear stories filled with 

compassion and love about the individuals they serve.  These stories are told with humility, often emphasizing 

the gentleness of those who come for help, but in no way boasting or emphasizing the good deeds of the agency. 

My “hands on” volunteering at The Fellowship of Christ’s Community, the outreach program of Central 

Presbyterian and one of the programs Trinity supports, is the soul of my personal mission activities.  Whether I 

am bantering with the other volunteers in the kitchen, interacting with the other teachers and students in the 

Learning for Life Class, or helping to serve a meal to our guests, I can observe various forms of interaction and 

appreciate a combination of sincerity and Paul’s identified virtues clothing the volunteers, as well as those 

whom we serve.   

As we at Trinity continue to participate in our mission projects and perform essential volunteer tasks at church, 

I hope we accept Paul’s instructions to clothe ourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness, and 

patience, with love binding these all together in unity.  Perhaps Paul’s instructions are not such a tall order for 

us after all.  On the other hand, the tall challenge of writing this column so that it is satisfactory to me has 

grown much taller, and it has helped me to clothe myself in another layer of humility. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Staying Connected at Trinity 

Sermons and Special Music: The sermons and special music from each Sunday’s worship service can be 

found on the church website – www.trinityup.org . 
 

Newsletter Information: If you have information for the newsletter, please e-mail Maggie Nussbaum at 

margbaum15@att.net, phone her at 740-455-2004, or place a note in her mail slot in the office.   

 

Bulletin Information, Concerns, Comments, or Questions:  If you have information for the church bulletin, 

or if you wish to contact Pastor Allison, please call the church office at 740-452-8482, e-mail him at 

d.allison.trinityupc.pastor@gmail.com , or call him at 567-274-5133 (Cell) or 740-487-4561 (Home). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News and Notes 

 

Per Capita for 2018—Per capita for 2018 is $29.34 per member.  This supports our denomination’s work at the 

presbytery, synod, and general assembly.  Those members who are able to contribute their per capita help to 

ease this payment from the general fund. 

 

Thank You Note—I would like to thank my church family for the prayers and concerns this past year.  I 

recently had a stent put in my left knee for an aneurism at Cleveland Clinic.  I’m doing well. 

        Thank you, 

        Arlene Crooks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trinity Website 

The Trinity website contains information about our church, sermons and special music from each Sunday’s 

worship service, newsletters, photos, and other items of interest.  You will also find a short profile of 

Chenoa Stock, the mission co-worker in Bolivia whom we support, as well as pictures and additional 

newsletters she sends us on a regular basis.  Check out the website at www.trinityup.org . 

http://www.trinityup.org/
mailto:margbaum15@att.net
mailto:d.allison.trinityupc.pastor@gmail.com
http://www.trinityup.org/


 

Volunteering at Trinity—Opportunities for volunteers are often available and greatly appreciated.  We 

welcome creative ideas that members may wish to carry out.  Perhaps you do not have time for a long-term 

commitment, but there are often short-term projects available.  Kris Beebe is seeking help in repairing our 

Chrismons for the Christmas tree.  Another possibility is a “Sprucing Up Trinity” day that would incorporate a 

time of light work, food, and fellowship.  Perhaps you would like to present a program some evening about an 

interesting topic that would also allow a time to socialize.  Maybe you know of a “hands on” mission project 

you would like to implement.  Perhaps you would like to share your musical talents in some way.  The 

possibilities are endless, and you are invited and encouraged to use your time and talents in a variety of ways at 

Trinity. 

 

 

Christian Education Corner 

Kris Beebe 

 

Graduation Recognition Sunday and Potluck—May 6th 

Please join us for the church service where we will honor our high school and college graduates for 2018.  

Following the worship service we will have a dinner with the meat, graduation cake, and beverage provided.  

Please bring a side dish to share.  Table service will also be provided.  Hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

Mission and Church Life News 

Maggie Nussbaum 

 

Tri-Giving—The Tri-Giving (brown envelope) offering for May through August will be given to NAMI Six 

County, the local chapter of the National Alliance on Mental Illness.  Our contribution to NAMI Six County 

may be used for programming, education, or other areas of need. 

One Great Hour of Sharing Offering—Thank you for the generous response to our One Great Hour of 

Sharing opportunity.  Our total for this PC(USA) offering was $768.00. 

 

 



 

Seed Giveaway—Thank you to all who donated vegetable seed packets for the annual seed giveaway at 

Brighton Presbyterian.  This program encourages and empowers families to grow some of their own food and to 

enjoy healthier food choices. 

 

Chenoa’s Column—continued from page 1 

As I return to work soon and we discern how to move forward with our new addition, please keep our family in 

your prayers during this transition. Parenting is not easy, but it is most definitely a blessing. 

Thank you for your prayers throughout this entire time and for your continued support of me and our ministry. 

Your partnership makes this mission possible. Thank you! 

Peace and Easter blessings, 

Chenoa  

 

 

Support for Mission Co-Worker Chenoa Stock—Since 2016, we have committed to being a partner with 

Chenoa in her role as a PC(USA) mission co-worker in Bolivia.  Chenoa’s work is part of the Joining Hands 

Network, and their mission is based on advocacy and long-term sustainable change.  The Joining Hands 

Network in Bolivia focuses on advocating for environmental justice, particularly focusing on water. 

The mission co-worker term was changed from missionary a few years ago to emphasize that today’s mission 

co-workers work with the global partners, co-working alongside them, accompanying them, and not forcing 

foreign agendas on their culture, as was sometimes the stigma with “missionaries.”  It is to change the idea of 

their role and accompaniment with their global partners. 

To help support Chenoa, let us continue to pray for her work and the people she serves.  Let us continue to read 

her newsletter items and educate ourselves on the issues that are the core of her work.   

More importantly, we will be focusing on our financial support of Chenoa and her mission work through a 

special offering from May 6-June 3.  Our financial support, as well as the support of other congregations around 

the country, is becoming increasingly important as the PC(USA) central office funds for direct support of the 

mission co-workers reduces.  We ask that you prayerfully consider helping to support Chenoa through this 

special offering.  Please mark the white, special offering envelopes indicating Chenoa Stock on the front.  

Checks should be made out to Trinity United Presbyterian Church, and please indicate “Chenoa Stock” on the 

memo line. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Collection for First Putnam Overnight Shelter—We will once again be collecting items during the month of 

June for the First Putnam Overnight Shelter, a ministry of First United Methodist Church.  Below is a list of 

items they could mostly use at this time.  They will be very grateful for any of these donations. 

Paper towels        

Styrofoam cups       

Napkins        

Coffee        

Sugar Packets        

Creamer 

Wrapped snacks—crackers with cheese or peanut butter, granola bars, cereal bars, raisins, nuts, etc. 

Large, black trash bags 

Tall, white kitchen trash bags 

Bottled water 

 
 
 

YoungLives—We have an annual budgeted amount which we send to YoungLives, the local organization 

which helps teen mothers.  The following is an excerpt in a recent newsletter from Cheryl Reed, the local 

YoungLives director.  This may give you an understanding of some of the mentoring activities of their 

volunteers. 

 “We also met with teen moms one on one.  Recently one of our mentors helped a Jr. Leader move into her first 

apartment.  This young mom is currently working full time and now she is living in her own safe apartment.  

The mentor also helped this young mom set up a monthly budget.  Another mentor went to visit a teen mom 

who graduated out of YoungLives and now lives in another town.  They took their kids to an indoor pool and 

enjoyed catching up with each other.  I have taken a young mom out for lunch and we also worked on a 

monthly budget over burgers and fries.  This mom is graduating from high school in May and is looking 

towards employment and stable housing.  Add to this a fun night of jewelry making, two Bible Studies, and one 

St. Patrick’s Day Club….. and that makes for a lot of time with teen moms.” 

We also received this note of thanks from Cheryl: 

Dear Mission and Church Life Committee, 

Thank you so much for your $300 donation toward YoungLives.  Last week we had 7 teen moms come 

together to make apple pies.  Two are newly pregnant with their first child, one just recovered from an 

emergency C-section and the loss of her great-grandmother.  They all need Christ and community.  Your 

support enables us to reach these girls who live outside the church community.   

         Blessings, 

         Cheryl 

       

 



 

Pastor Nominating Committee Update 

Ray Mennega 

 

April 19, 2018 

 

The Pastor Nominating Committee began meeting in January. During this and following monthly meetings, our 

charge was to incorporate the information from the Faithful Listening and the Path Process exercise from late 

last year into the 10-page Ministry Information Form.   

The Ministry Information Form (MIF) is a document that details information about our congregation’s vision 

for ministry:  

• how the congregation feels called to address emerging needs of the community 

• how this position will help Trinity United Presbyterian Church reach vision and mission goals 

• descriptions of characteristics needed by the candidate, and candidate responsibilities 

After many revisions, the Pastor Nominating Committee completed the Ministry Information Form and 

obtained the necessary approval signatures from the Pastor Nominating Committee Chairman and the Session 

Clerk during the March 18, 2018 Session meeting. 

The Ministry Information Form was emailed to Mary Jane Knapp, the Muskingum Valley Presbytery Chair of 

the Parish Elders, on March 24, 2018.  Mary Jane responded with the password to the Church Leadership 

Connection found on the Presbyterian Church (USA) website.  The MIF was posted to the website and to date, 

the Pastor Nominating Committee has received a number of Personal Information Form (PIF) “matches”. 

The committee is now in the process of reviewing PIF “matches” and deciding on questions for the candidate 

interview process 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Book Review 

Bill Miska 

 

The Way Back by Phil Cooke and Johnathan Bock 

 

A subtitle for this book is How Christians Blew Our Credibility and HOW WE GET IT Back.  While driving 

to town one morning, I had the car radio tuned to Glenn Beck.  Beck was interviewing one of the authors, Phil 

Cooke.  Both authors are considered marketing experts in films and media programing, and both are active 

Christians.  I decided to get the book; later I got another which is available in our church library.  I recommend 

church attendees to read this book which gives examples for congregations and us as individuals on how to 

fulfill our Christian commitments.  The authors argue effectively and cite research figures on church attendance, 

reading the Bible, praying, and more.  They describe ongoing innovative missions that are effectively serving 

community needs in various locations.  They also add some new ideas. One idea is to act like what we believe 

by putting “fun” into funerals.  "Going home to the Lord," a common phase in obituaries, would be celebrated 

as if it’s a graduation into the rest of life, a life in eternity with our Lord.  Another, even bolder idea, would 

wipe out the foster care system provided each Christian church took two foster care children to raise.   

 

I particularly liked what they wrote about Christian commitment and behavior in the early centuries of the 

church.  Although those Christians were oppressed, persecuted, and often executed, their numbers grew.  That 

in itself I find mind boggling.  Their willingness to tackle the worst social problems and injustices didn’t go 

unnoticed.  In time they changed the Roman culture because their Christian values and actions to better society 

no longer could be ignored.  Now, unfortunately, in many areas Christians are less active and less credible.  

How do we get it back?  Find out!  Read the book, and let’s talk about it.   

 

Editor’s Note: Bill and Joan Miska have donated a copy of this book to our church library.  Bill noted that a 

paperback version of this book can be ordered from Amazon for around $12.00. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

NAMI Six County is pleased to announce that a support group for those living with a mental illness is on 

the horizon. (The following is from the NAMI website) 

 

NAMI Connection Recovery Support Group is a free, peer-led support group for adults (18 years or older) 

living with mental illness. You will gain insight from hearing the challenges and successes of others, and the 

groups are led by NAMI-trained facilitators who've been there. 

NAMI’s Support Groups are unique because they follow a structured model to ensure you and others in the 

group have an opportunity to be heard and to get what you need. This new group will meet on a monthly basis 

to start.  

What You’ll Gain 

By sharing your experiences in a safe and confidential setting, you gain hope and develop relationships. The 

group encourages empathy, productive discussion and a sense of community. 

NAMI Connection Recovery Support Group will help you: 

• See the individual first, not the illness 

• Recognize that mental illnesses are medical illnesses that may have environmental triggers 

• Understand that mental illnesses are traumatic events 

• Aim for better coping skills 

• Find strength in sharing experiences 

• Reject stigma and not tolerate discrimination 

• Not judge anyone’s pain 

• Forgive ourselves and reject guilt 

• Embrace humor as healthy 

• Accept that we cannot solve every problem 

• Work for a better future in a realistic way 

What People Are Saying 

“NAMI Connection has enabled me to take a good look at my illness and see that I am not alone. The program 

has given me additional tools to not only accept my illness, but to help others along the way.” 

“… People can solve problems [at a NAMI Connection Recovery Support Group]. It isn't just a bunch of sad 

stories; people are coming up with solutions and stuff to do for the next week. One of our group attendees is 

taking her meds and getting herself to her counselor and is just about able to go back to her career in great part 

due to Connection.” 

 

This NAMI Connection support group will meet at Trinity at 7:00 p.m. on the third Tuesday of the month in the 

room to the left after entering the double glass doors in the back of the building.  The other NAMI support 

group will continue to meet in the Youth Room at 7:00 p.m. on the third Tuesday of the month. 



 
 

 
                        

1: Pat Frederick  
   

2: Olivia Foster 
 
5: Jay Spargrove 
 
8: Duane Bunker*     

Jeaneen Morland*  
 

11: Brandon Bates 

Steve Reed 

 

12: Kaylan Patterson 

14: Jim & Sally Schumacher 

16: Debra Starkey 

22: Clayton Hina 

25: Chase Grimm  

27: Rebecca Allison  

29: Tim Thompson 
    
30: Logan Bray Gerst 
 Linda Good 
 

31: Doug Vandenbark 

 

* 80 years or older 

** Over 50 Years of Marriage 

*** Golden Anniversary 

 

 

Members in Assisted Living or Homebound: 

Helen Purcell:  Frances Bare, Ann Nicholas 

Primrose: Kate Saunders, Archie & Alta Thorla 

The Oaks at Northpointe: Gretchen Bennett 

Home: Russ & Clara Mae Hansen 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

May Birthdays and Anniversaries 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 1: Alex Cavanaugh 
Julie MacLaine 

2: Melissa Cook  
 Bev LeMaster 

3: Karen Bay 

4: Donna Myers 

5: Kenneth Sayre* 
 Marshall & Barbara Hightower 
 
6: Steve & Kelly Garber 
 George & Peggy Ware** 

7: Darell & Barbara Smith** 

9: Genevieve Krebs* 
 Dan & Kris Beebe 

10: Joseph Frame 
 Mark & Heidi Church 
 Frank & Julie Howell** 
 
11: Doug & Kristie Pollock 
 
13: Conner Hill 
 Mary Jane Love 

Jonathan Patterson 
David & Katie Brown 

16: Kevin Van Horn 
 Doug & Martha Myers 

17: Alyssa Bates 
 Susan Thompson 
 Bill & Melissa Cook 
 
18: Lauren Maneely 

Barry Sheets 
John Taylor, Jr. 

 
20: Ed & Karen Bay 

21: Larry Good 
 
25: Keith Meadows 
 Archie & Alta Thorla** 

26: Jennifer Ardrey  
 Martha Myers  

Cindy Sheets 

27: James & Hinda Ardrey** 
 Dick & Peggy Keys** 
 Ray & Suzanne Mennega 

28: Joe & Anna Johnson 

29: Ray Kolometz* 

 

 

* 80 years or older 

** Over 50 Years of Marriage 

*** Golden Anniversary 

 

   

Members in Assisted Living or Homebound: 

Helen Purcell: Frances Bare, Ann Nicholas 

Primrose: Kate Saunders, Archie & Alta Thorla 

The Oaks at Northpointe: Gretchen Bennett 

Home: Russ & Clara Mae Hansen 

 

 

 

 

June Birthdays and Anniversaries 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note to All: If you are unable to serve on your designated Sunday, please team up with someone to trade and notify the 
church office of that change for the bulletin. 
 
*Volunteer Acolytes: The acolytes have the responsibility to volunteer on any Sunday and to tell the head usher he/she 
will be the acolyte for the service. 
 

Our Acolytes: Connor Allison, Katherine Allison, Aaron Johnson, Jonathan Patterson, Mark Patterson 
 

 Acolytes * Greeters Ushers Liturgist 

6 Volunteers Marsha Mortimer & 
Donna Steinman 

John & Donna Myers, Tim Patterson, Marilyn 
Royer 

Jan Jenkins 

13 Volunteers Larry & Becky Welch Marshall & Barbara Hightower, Lew & Terri 
Sidwell 

Bob Jenkins 

20 Volunteers Larry & Linda Good Nancy Killian, Ray Mennega, Bill Miska, 
Marsha Mortimer 

Maggie 
Nussbaum 

27 Volunteers Darell & Barb Smith Bob & Jan Jenkins, Julie Maneely, Charlene 
Noland 

Richard Patterson 

 Acolytes * Greeters Ushers Liturgist 

3 Volunteers Mary Flanagan & Nancy 
Killian 

Larry Good, Raymond Murphy, Richard 
Patterson, Kevin Van Horn 

Tim Patterson 

10 Volunteers Raymond & Danelle Murphy Nancy Killian, Ray Mennega, Bill Miska, 
Marsha Mortimer 

Karen Cox 

17 Volunteers Devin & Lucinda Ardrey Bob & Jan Jenkins, Julie Maneely, Charlene 
Noland 

Lew Sidwell 

24 Volunteers The Johnson Family John & Donna Myers, Tim Patterson, 
Marilyn Royer 

Hinda Ardrey 

May Worship Leaders 

June Worship Leaders 

Head Usher: Marshall Hightower 

 

Head Usher:  Richard Patterson 



 

May 2018 at Trinity 
Sunday 

 
Monday 

 
Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

MBS=Men’s Bible 
Study 

 
WBS=Women’s 

Bible Study 
 
 

WW=Weight 
Watchers 

NA=Narcotics 
Anonymous 

PQ=Pieceable 
Quilters 

SNS=Sit and 
Stitch 

 

1 
 
 

2 
 

6:00 p.m. 
Christian Ed 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

3 
8:00 a.m. Men’s 
Breakfast 
(Genesis Café) 
11:00 a.m. WBS 
4:00 p.m. MBS 
5:30 p.m. WW 
6:00 p.m. PQ 
 

4 
 

 
7:00 p.m. 
NA 

5 
 

6 
8:00 a.m. Bells of 
Praise 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship  
(Communion) 
Graduation 
Recognition and 
Potluck 
 
1:00 p.m. Prayer 
Shawl 

7 
 

 
 
1-7 p.m. Red 
Cross 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

8 
 
6:00 p.m. 
Deacons 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Mission and 
Church Life 
 

9 
 
5:00 p.m. PQ 
(Military) 
6:15 p.m. 
Worship and 
Music 
6:30 p.m. 
Building and 
Grounds 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

10 
 
11:00 a.m. WBS 
 
4:00 p.m. MBS 
 
5:30 p.m. WW 
 
 
 

11 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. 
NA 

12 

13 
8:00 a.m. Bells of 
Praise 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 
 
 
 
 

14 
 
 
6:00 p.m. Grief 
Share (Parlor) 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

15 
7:00-8:30 p.m. 
NAMI Six County 
Evening Support 
Group 
 
7:00 p.m. NAMI 
Connections 
Support Group 

16 
 
8:30 a.m.-4:30 
p.m. SNS 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

17 
9:00 a.m. Prayer 
Shawl 
11:00 a.m. WBS 
 
4:00 p.m. MBS 
 
5:30 p.m. WW 
 

18 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. 
NA 
 
 

19 
 
 

20 
8:00 a.m. Bells of 
Praise 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 
 
Session Meeting 
 
 

21 
1-7 p.m. Red 
Cross 
 
6:00 p.m. 
zemba 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

22 
 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

24 
 
11:00 a.m. WBS 
 
4:00 p.m. MBS 
 
5:30 p.m. WW  
 
 

25 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. 
NA 

26 

27 
8:00 a.m. Bells of 
Praise 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 
 
 

28 
 
6:00 p.m. Grief 
Share 
(Tumbleweed) 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

29 30 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

31 
 

 
 
 
5:30 p.m. WW  
 

 
 

 
 



June 2018 at Trinity 
Sunday 

 
Monday 

 
Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
WW=Weight 

Watchers 
 

NA=Narcotics 
Anonymous 

 

 
PQ=Pieceable 

Quilters 
 

SNS=Sit and 
Stitch 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

2 
 

3 
 
8:00 a.m. Bells of 
Praise 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 
(Communion) 
 
1:00 p.m. Prayer 
Shawl 

4 
 
1-7 p.m. Red 
Cross 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

5 
 

 
 

6 
 
 

6:00 p.m. 
Christian Ed. 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

7 
 
8:00 a.m. Men’s 
Breakfast 
(Genesis Café) 
5:30 p.m. WW 
6:00 p.m. PQ 

8 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

9 
 

10 
8:00 a.m. Bells of 
Praise 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 
 
Music Sunday 

11 
 
 
6:00 p.m. Grief 
Share (Parlor) 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 
 

 

12 
 
 
6:00 p.m. 
Deacons 
 
 
July/August 
Trinity Triumph 
Deadline 

13 
5:00 p.m. 
PQ(Military) 
 
6:15 p.m. 
Worship and 
Music  
6:30 p.m. 
Building and 
Grounds 
7:00 p.m. NA 
 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30 p.m. WW 

15 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

16 
 

17 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 
 

18 
1-7 p.m. Red 
Cross 
 
6:00 p.m. 
zemba  
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

19 
7:00-8:30 p.m. 
NAMI Six County 
Evening Support 
Group 
 
7:00 p.m. NAMI 
Connections 
Support Group 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

21 
8:30 a.m.-4:30 
p.m. SNS 
 
9:00 a.m. 
Prayer Shawl 
 
5:30 p.m. WW 
 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

23 
 

24 
9:00 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 

             

25 
 
6:00 p.m. Grief 
Share (Russo’s) 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

26 
 

27 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. NA 

28 
 
5:30 p.m. WW 

 

29 
 
 
 

7:00 p.m. NA 

30 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                          

 

Trinity United Presbyterian Church 

830 Military Road   

Zanesville, Ohio 43701    

(740) 452-8482 

www.trinityup.org 

 

Sunday School: 9:00 a.m.  

Worship: 10:30 a.m. 

 

 

http://www.trinityup.org/

